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The Bachelor of Arts in FCS is an unusual degree. Administratively it is housed in the College of Arts and 
Sciences, but all of the faculty and coursework belong to the College of Education. After discussion with 
the College of Education, we seek to discontinue this degree because its original role is no longer 
relevant and because the College of Arts and Sciences cannot effectively administer a program taught 
entirely by faculty in another college 

The main reason that students selected this program was because it was difficult to combine the BS 
degree with other subject areas within A&S.  Thus, in previous configurations of the degree, it was 
difficult for student to complete desired A&S minors. The BA, in contrast, allowed students to combine 
the FCS coursework with a second major or minor within A&S (psychology or sociology for example).  
However, over the years changes to the curricula have resulted in a more efficient BS degree. Now, 
desired combinations of majors and minors are more easily incorporated into a BS. 

A&S has found it difficult to manage this degree. We do not have an assessment plan, program and data 
for the degree because the faculty who could create and manage an assessment program do not report 
to A&S. We have also found it challenging to serve students well when the purview of the courses they 
need lies outside our control.   That is, the department that makes the financial and curricular decisions 
about course availability is outside the college. A&S has no control over the availability of seats or of 
changes in the curriculum. The most extreme example of this occurred last year when the degree 
requirements for the BA, technically and A&S degree, were modified with no input or approval from 
A&S.  

In order to serve student needs and administer the degree appropriately, the college that owns the 
department and makes the financial and curricular decisions for FCS should also be the college that 
awards the degree and houses the students.   

Students who are currently completing the BA degree will be allowed to complete their program. 
Students in Arts and Sciences may continue to select a minor in FCS. We will advise new students that 
the BA in FCS is no longer available in Arts and Sciences. 

 

 

  


